Minutes of the second half of the Protection and Rehabilitation District Annual Meeting
                                 held via Zoom online at 6:30 PM on October 13, 2020

           
Board of Commissioners Present: Krista Olson, Joe Blonigen, Mike Phillips, Joe Senn, Keely Fishler representing the City of Stevens Point and Mildred Neville for Portage County.

         
President Krista Olson called the meeting to order at 6:32 PM.

             She welcomed Joe Senn as a new Commissioner and thanked Gary Hurm for his service.
     
Announcements:  

Krista reported that UWSP held a training exercise with their students for a fish survey of McDill Pond, so no results were provided.   

Treatment of vegetation under the power lines in Erickson Park continues.

The City of Stevens Point was awarded a grant for the dam levers for McDill, which the Lake District agreed to pay for 50% of the cost.  The city has one year to obtain bids for the dam leveler.


Results of an inspection of the dam performed in 2019 was obtained.  The Emergency Action Plan and Operation and Maintenance Plan need to be updated.  The city has completed maintenance to the embankment.  The Village of Whiting needs to work on updating the downstream floodplain mapping regarding new development.  All updates are due by March 2021.  Keely asked what steps are being taken to address the issues.  Krista said the Village of Whiting also received a copy of the report to address the issues with the flood plain in the Village and that we will work with the city of Stevens Point on the other issues.


Krista reminded the owners of property containing a storm water drain to McDill, of the need to keep them free of debris.


We are reminded to refer to the McDill Pond website for any information and listing of Board Members.  Members should use the McDillPond@gmail.com if like to communicate to the Board and not use Facebook or any other email address.   


Winter is a good time to prune trees on the shoreline up to 12 feet, so the weed harvesters are able to cut near the shoreline next to piers.  It is also a good time to take down any dead trees.


A 10 foot wide travel path is needed down the center of the channel when making an ice rink.  Also ashes should be removed when having a fire on the ice.


2020 Year in review:  


Krista reported that the chemical treatment performed in June appeared to be successful.  96 loads of aquatic weeds were removed from McDill, which is lower than in years past.  The garbage truck used for hauling the weeds needed repairs to the gas line and the brakes.  The city of Stevens Point provided a dump truck for use, while the repairs were made to the garbage truck.  Kevlar gloves and hearing protection were provided to the harvest operators as additional safety protection.  One of the weed harvesters was repaired by the city to eliminate carbon monoxide from the engine.


A fall survey showed that chemical treatment drifted into Spring Slough several years back, killing native aquatic vegetation and milfoil took over.  Treatment specific to Milfoil may need to be perform in Spring Slough next year.  Milfoil was also found in both the North and South Channels, so may need to be added for chemical treatment in 2021.  Mike Phillips suggested that treatment of Bonnie Bay be also considered.


Water clarity was found to be down to 6 feet in the Pond and quality monitored by sampling for nutrients has also improved.              


Dredging Project Update:


The application for the dredging permit was received and reviewed by the DNR.  They reported issues from a fishery and aquatic plant standpoint with some of the area proposed for dredging.  The area approved for dredging was scaled back to primarily the original channel.  The permit then has been put out for a 30 day comment period.  The permit is thought to have a life of 5-10 years.  The next step will be determining the cost of the area approved for dredging.  Costs for various permits needed are estimated to be $12,000.  Costs for GEI to prepare an application for a 50/50 split grant to dredge areas of 3 feet or less, down to 5 feet is estimated to be $13,000.  Estimates for the original area to be dredged was $945,000 which maybe reduced based on the area approved by the DNR to be dredged.  Once costs for the total project are determined, they will be presented to the members of the Lake District for review and discussion on how the project can be financed.


Proposal to set annual wage increases to Social Security COLA:  


Krista stated that the hourly wage for the operators of the weed harvesters was approved to be $14.  That amount was found to be higher than necessary to hire new seasonal employees due to the pandemic, removing employment opportunities, so was reduced to $12 per hour.  That amount however may not be enough to retain expected employees.  Paying $14 per hour and $15 for those with a CDL, with annual increases following Social Securities’ COLA is thought to be more competitive pay going forward.  Joe Senn moved that the Lake District set the hourly wage at the $14 and $15 amounts proposed, with annual increases to experienced employees based on SS COLA.  The motion was second by Rick Beggs and approved by all of the Lake District members participating.

Treasurer’s Report:


Treasurer Marv Van Kererix presented the 2019-2020 financial report as of September 30, 2020.  Revenue was reported as $66,161 vs. a budget of $67,170 mainly from a lack of fund raising income.  Actual expenses were $66,945.70 vs. budget of $89,741.15.  Accounting expenses of $1,378 and dredging of $3,493.91 were higher, while the $12,000 for the dam levers was yet to be incurred, as the main reason for the lower expenses.

Marv, then presented a proposed budget for 2020-2021.  A comparison using the current annual assessment of $370 and $380 with anticipated expenses of $89,608 was provided.  The difference in the revenue and expenses would be taken from reserves.  Joe Senn moved that the annual assessment be set at $380 and the proposed budget be approved.  The motion was second by Mike Phillips and approved by all of the Lake District members participating.


Report from the Audit Committee:

The financial records for the previous fiscal year were reviewed by Carl Rasmussen and Maureen Stertz.  They both issued letters of approval of the financial records reviewed.  Mike Phillips moved for approval of the Audit Committee report, with was seconded by Steve Richardson and approved by all of the Lake District members participating.


The next annual meeting is to be held at 6:30 PM on October 14, 2021 at a location to be determined.


The meeting was adjourned at 8:11 PM.


The Minutes respectfully submitted by Joe Blonigen, Secretary McDill Lake District.    

